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Appeal, by permission of a Justice of the Appellate Division of
the Supreme Court in the Fourth Judicial Department, from an order of
the Supreme Court, Erie County (Penny M. Wolfgang, J.), dated February
29, 2012.  The order denied the motion of defendant to set aside his
sentence pursuant to CPL 440.20.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  Defendant appeals from an order denying his motion
pursuant to CPL 440.20 seeking to set aside the sentence imposed in
2004 with respect to his conviction of assault in the first degree
(Penal Law § 120.10 [1]).  The sentence sought to be set aside by
defendant is a determinate term of imprisonment of 15 years plus five
years of postrelease supervision (PRS), imposed upon him as a second
violent felony offender.  The predicate offense was a 2000 conviction
of burglary in the second degree, for which defendant was sentenced to
a determinate term of imprisonment without a term of PRS.  Pursuant to
Penal Law § 70.85, defendant was resentenced in 2011 on the burglary
conviction to correct the sentencing court’s failure to impose PRS
(see generally People v Sparber, 10 NY3d 457, 464-465).  

In the instant motion, defendant contended that, because he was
not lawfully sentenced on the burglary conviction until 2011, he
should not be subject to an enhanced sentence on the previously
entered assault conviction.  Supreme Court denied defendant’s motion,
and a Justice of this Court granted defendant permission to appeal
(see CPL 460.15).  We now affirm.  In People v Boyer (22 NY3d 15), the
Court of Appeals made clear that “a resentencing to correct the flawed
imposition of PRS does not vacate the original sentence and replace it
with an entirely new sentence, but instead merely corrects a clerical
error and leaves the original sentence, along with the date of that
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sentence, undisturbed” (id. at 24; see People v Gathor, 115 AD3d 612,
613).  “Because the date defendant received a lawful sentence on a
valid conviction [of burglary in the second degree] precedes the date
of conviction for the instant offense, it qualifies as a prior
[violent] felony conviction” (People v Wood, 115 AD3d 613, 613, lv
denied 22 NY3d 1204).  We thus conclude that there is no basis upon
which to set aside the sentence imposed on defendant as a second
violent felony offender.  
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